BRANSCOMBE C OF E PRIMARY SCHOOL NEWSLETTER 06/07 39 Thursday 19th July 2007

We hope everyone has a really enjoyable well earned holiday. We wish all those children who are leaving us this week every success in their new school. We are looking forward to the Class 3 play tomorrow which we're sure will be a wonderful end to this academic year.

I would like to express my thanks to all the staff for all their hard work over the last year and for all their creative ideas that make the children's days so interesting. Also to the governors for their support and to the parents for encouraging their children and for all the offers of help over the year. And finally a big thank you to the children who, in all their different ways, make Branscombe School the wonderful place it is.

Helibags

Thank you to every one who had a sort out and brought things into school for the Devon Air Ambulance Helibag Scheme.

School Meals

The cost of daily meals increases to £1.75 at the start of next term. Menu's for next term are attached and a copy of the weekly and termly sheets follow at the end of this newsletter.

Healthy School Award

Mrs Crawford and Mrs Gray were invited to attend a presentation evening for the Healthy School Award on Tuesday evening. Although we passed the criteria some months ago, all schools who had gained the award over the last year were invited. It was a lovely occasion and a wonderful opportunity to hear about all the 'healthy' things that are going on all over Devon.

Swimming Refunds

Each child that has paid in full for swimming will be bringing home a cheque for £2.70 which is the refund for the missed swimming lesson.

Cake Sale

A reminder that on Wednesday 5th September the PTFA will be holding their monthly cake sale.

PTFA Annual General Meeting will take place on 20th September 2007 at 7.15 at Branscombe school. All welcome.

Primary Times booklets are coming home today together with some information from Colyton Summer School.

OPPORTUNITY TO BECOME AN MTA FROM SEPTEMBER

Due to changing personal circumstances of several of our current meal time staff we are *desperate* for anyone who could help at lunchtimes (between 12 and 1pm). Even if you do not want to do this yourself please ask friends and neighbours. This can be a paid position. Even if you can only help one day a week please do let us know. If you know of anyone please can you phone the school this week or email during the holidays on:- admin@branscombe.devon.sch.uk

THANK YOU

Thank you to all those parents who have volunteered as MTAs throughout this year- your help is always valued.